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Market Recap 
 

  

 

 

  CSR Talking Points 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________________________ 
 

   Actions to Take 
 

Hopefully you followed our recommendations and locked 

in a portion of your exposure prior to the rally. We feel that 

last week’s sell off was just a pause before it trades higher 

again. Given the recent dip in prices, we now suggest 

purchasing a portion of your exposure before the market 

rallies again. Consider using both futures and options to 

help finance a hedge and limit your exposure. Contact us to 

discuss how an options hedging program will improve your 

overall trading results. 

  

  Balancing Both Sides 
 

  Technical Bias                                                          Neutral             
 

NYMEX RBOB for August delivery, peaked at 1.8872, traded down towards 

the Fibonacci 50% retracement targets of 1.8360 and closed 0.54 cents lower 

at 1.8551. As far as today goes, a drop below 1.8259 alerts to weakness 

towards our 1.8024 second support point. Below here, we look for support at 

our 1.7828 third level volatility-based cone. 

 

  Fundamental Bias                                                    Neutral           
 

The draw in total stocks was inclusive of a massive draw in the NYMEX 

market areas (PADD 1B) of 3.4 MMbs to 25.6 MMbs, which is well below the 

second standard deviation of our time series.  The key takeaway here is 

NYMEX gasoline stocks are well below normal, but this was to be expected 

given the closing of the PES refinery in South Philly. 

 
 

Overall Market Bias          Neutral                   
 

We are now cautiously neutral as the market’s 

apathetic response to the tensions in the middle 

east highlight the ample supplies of product in the 

U.S. While the technicals and fundamentals are 

neutral, the tension in the middle east could 

escalate and the potential for a move higher 

remains. Our sentiment is neutral for now, but 

we expect to see additional strength in the days 

to come. If you followed our advice over the last 

three weeks and purchased your hedges, you 

will be well positioned going forward.   
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